

## Article from:

# The Actuary

April 1989 – Volume 23, No. 4

### Election contid

down the list. Suppose also that one pension candidate places tenth. with others farther down the list. The health candidate placing third would be declared elected in accordance with normal procedures. The pension candidate placing tenth would also be declared elected. The other four Board seats in this example would be filled by those candidates placing first, second, fourth, and fifth.

An attractive feature of this new election procedure is its flexibility, in that allocation of reserved categories must be set each year by the Board, and the allocation can be adjusted as the needs of the organization change.

Not included among the potentially underrepresented Board categories at this time is the category of women members. Female actuaries today represent over 10% of all Fellows, and about 25% of current new Fellows. Nonetheless, of 18 female candidates listed on the first ballot during the past eight years, only one successfully reached the second ballot (and was elected) – clearly a deplorable result, Shouldn't this also be a reserved category?

Harold G. Ingraham, Jr., Chairperson of the Committee on Elections, is with Tillinghast/Towers Perrin.

### Mail alert

The First Ballots for the Society's 1989 elections were mailed to all Fellows on March 28, and hence should have been received prior to the arrival of this issue of *The Actuary*. To be valid, ballots must be returned to the Society office by May 1.

The 1989 Society of Actuaries *Yearbook* was mailed to members on February 1. This special Centennial edition features a special section on the history of the profession in North America.

All members should have received the Report of the Task Force on Strengthening the Actuarial Profession and the first newsletter, called *The Bulletin*, issued by the task force. If you haven't received these mailings, call the Society office at (312) 706-3500.

# Direct dial to Society

Please use the direct-dial telephone numbers listed below to reach certain departments and staff members. Dial (312) 706- before the following extension numbers.

#### **Affiliates**

3513 American Academy
of Actuaries
3535 Conference of Actuaries in
Public Practice

### **Departments**

Departments	
3526	
3516	Centennial Celebration
3579*	Exam Hot Line
3515	Exam Materials, Career
	Recruiting Materials
3527	Exam Questions - Nonroutine
3583	Exam Questions - Routine

3599 FAX

3575 Library 3540 Meetings

3545 Seminars 3525 Study Notes

Staff

3588 Bartels, Bern Registrar

3520 Brody, Rachel
Director of Operations

3548 Canfield, Patti Seminar Coordinator

3536 Chastain, Rita CAPP

3546 Choyke, Barbara
Director of Continuing
Education

3595 Cole, Linden, FSA Education Actuary

3560 Delgadillo. Linda
Director of Communications

3547 Dimick, Marla
Asst. Director of Continuing

3570 Doherty, Mark
Director of Research

3580 Holmberg, Marta, Ph.D. Education Executive

Education

3550 Kepraios, William

Director of Finance 3585 Luckner, Warren, FSA

Education Actuary

3571 Luff, Jack, FSA, FCIA
Experience Studies Actuary

3576 Mattison, Richard, FSA Education Actuary

3561 Montgomery, Diana Staff Editor, *The Actuary* 

3510 O'Connor, John Executive Director

3543 Polodna, Ann

Seminar Coordinator

3513 Schneider, Susan
 AAA
 3562 Simmons, Barbara
 Staff Editor, Transactions
 3541 Thiessen, Keri
 Meeting Manager
 3530 Weiss, Jim
 Director of Information

\*Operative beginning at noon Tuesday following the Friday that grades are mailed.

## Special report enclosed

Enclosed with this issue of *The Actuary* is a synopsis of the Report of the SOA Task Force on the Actuary of the Future, referred to in Gary Corbett's presidential address last year. The task force worked throughout 1988 to study the potential roles for the actuary of the future and the steps that would be necessary to prepare the actuary for those roles.

The Task Force Report was adopted by the SOA Board at its October 1988 meeting. It has also been shared with the Council of Presidents, who in turn shared and discussed it with other leadership of the profession.

The SOA Board established a new task force, chaired by Past President Gary Corbett. Other members of this new task force are Phyllis Doran, Jim Murphy, Mary Riebold and Bob Shapiro. Their assignment is to communicate the report's message to SOA members and work with SOA committees to incorporate the essence of the report in plans for future activities that will prepare and support the actuary of the future.

A questionnaire about the report is also included with this mailing. The task force hopes you will take the time to read the report synopsis and help them with their assignment by sending in your reactions and suggestions using this questionnaire.